

District Council of Mount Remarkable

T 08 8666 2014 1300 726 252 **F** 08 8666 2169 **E** postmaster@mtr.sa.gov.au **W** www.mtr.sa.gov.au

REF: WH 2015-086 File: DCMR0048

24 April 2015

Essential Services Commission of South Australia GPO Box 2605 ADELAIDE, SA, 5000

Dear Sir

RE: PORT FLINDERS WATER SUPPLY AND WATER LICENCE

The District Council of Mount Remarkable advises the name of Port Flinders has been changed to Weeroona Island by the Surveyor General after extensive public consultation and published in the South Australian Government Gazette on 14 November 2013 (pg 4217).

As such Council resolved at its Ordinary meeting held on 9 September 2014:

"That Council revoke all former naming of 'Port Flinders Water Supply' and in reflection of the rural locality name, the water supply be known as the 'Weeroona Island Water Supply'."

Council hereby notifies Essential Services Commission of South Australia of the change of the name for the Port Flinders Water Supply to Weeroona Island Water Supply. Please advise Council of any further action that may need to be taken to update the Councils existing water licence.

Please contact me on 8666 2014 during Office Hours if you wish to discuss this matter further.

Yours sincerely

WAYNE HART

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

wh:cb